ANNUAL REPORT OF SAMARTH SCHOOL FOR THE EDUCATIONAL YEAR 2008-2009 UNDER THE PROJECT OF SPECIFIC INTERVENTION FOR FACILITATING DEVELOPMENT OF CHILDREN WITH DISABILITY.

Organised By: G.D.O.H.W.A.


Sponsored By: Asha Stanford

Dear Akankhya,

“Greetings from GDOHWA’S family”. The Samarth School under the project proposal on Specific Intervention for facilitating development of children with disability is running very well. The project was started on 1st August 2008. During the span of last one year we have taken several steps for the education, vocational training and other awareness programmes of these disabled children. For the greater interest of the children with disability we have faced several problems with the parents, with the public as well as with the burocrates. But the staffs of the Ganjam District Orthopaedically Handicapped Welfare Association have handled the situation very nicely and worked very sincerely in the inaccessible area of disability. 

We have selected all our staff members as well as the beneficiaries in the month of July 2008. The selection procedure was not a very big task for us because all the staff along with the beneficiaries were already with our contact. Immediately after the selection of the staff & the students we have conducted the training programme for the staff & the orientation programme for the parents.

Then the school was started on 1st August 2008. On the same date, we have distributed Teaching learning Materials, educational kits, School Bags etc.

Because this Project has started in the month of August, we could not materialize our idea as per our Plan, because the normal admission date was closed since the month of April. Hence, some students have joined in private schools, some in Govt. schools, some students in their village schools & rest in our SAMATRH schools. Our teachers have provided education in our samarth school as well as attending the students who are in the village schools. For Vocational Training, we are bringing all students to our own building. This process was continued for more than six months. After half yearly examination all the students have came to our institution permanently.

Previously M.R., C.P., & children with disability having severe disability were not allowed to get admission in the general schools. But we have interacted with the Govt. Officials very tactfully & could able to bring a circular from the Education Department of Govt. of Orissa that all kinds of children with disability are eligible to get admission in the normal schools. The Govt. has also declared that at any time of the educational year even after the completion of the normal admission date these disabled children can take admission in all the so called normal/general schools. But the so called general schools are refusing to give admission to these disabled children for which we are fighting with the Govt. very carefully & we hope we will became successful to get admission of our children in the general school so that the proper integration will be made in all parts of our society. We have provided all types of study materials, school bags, study kits along with the Nutritional support to those students who were in their village schools. By this we are also dealing with another important challenge that is health and nutrition problem. A curious situation has arisen by seeing this type of activities among the public. We are trying to success the programme very sincerely with participatory approach. We hope this project is very helpful to the disabled children in future           

We are trying to success the project very carefully. Apart from general education we are providing several types of vocational trainings like Tailoring, Wool Knitting, Embroidery, Jewellery Making, Painting, Music, Computer, Agarbati Making & Candle Making. We are also giving training on Cooking, Washing their own cloths & the skill of how to perform daily living works. We have observed Independence day and Republic day on 15th August 2008, 26th January 2009 & 15th August 2009. By seeing the pace of our school activities District Administration has invited to the Secretary of the school to attended District Level Preparatory Meetings of Independence Day and Republic day. The District Administration has also conducted competitions on patriotic song and drawing and distributed prizes in the district level function. No doubt this is a very great success to the staff as well as to the organizers. We have also celebrated Ganesh Puja and Saraswati Puja on 3rd September 2008 , 31st January 2009 & 23rd August 2009. 
On 3rd December 2008 the World Disabled Day was celebrated in a very big manner. On that day all the disabled children of our school as well as the PWDs of the different villages where our children are reading have gathered in our institution and started a very big rally with different slogans to aware the people about disability. Many social workers, burocrates and corporate sector people have joined in the rally and encouraged our children. The most important thing was they could able to learn many things about disability, the problems of the disabled people, the percentage of the disabled people, the ability of the disabled people and the importance of the World Disabled Day and International Day for the disabled. The rally people have reached in the Sub-divisional Hospital and distributed fruits packets to the patients of the hospital. Through this, the children have learned many things about love, sorrowfulness and about the utility of the giving nature. Then the rally have reached in the District Level function of World Disabled Day with a number of slogans and a Memorandum of seven points demand draft was given to the Honorable Chief Minister of Orissa through the Collector Ganjam. Through this we want to give the lesson to our participants about their rights and how to demand their rights to acquire from the authorities.
 Apart from all this we have also conducted some social activities to give proper teaching to our beneficiaries so that they can became a good responsible citizen in their near future. For this we have conducted a very big National Environment Awareness Programme on 14th & 15th February 2009 with the financial assistance of Ministry of Forest and Environment, Govt. of Orissa. At first we have conducted a debate competition among the school children of different schools of Chatrapur NAC on the topic of “the role of the students in the Environment programmes”. And it is a matter of surprise that our children who are mainstreamed in the Srimaa Sri Aurobindo Integrated School have got two prizes among for selected people. Y. Laxmi and Sarojini Sethy have stood in first position and in third position respectively. In this programme a Padayatra have moved the town with different slogans, a meeting was organized about how to abolish the use of Polythine and how to protect our environment where a number of experts have joined as the resource persons and at last a very massive plantation programme was conducted in three different schools. Through all this programmes we have intended to inject the idea of loving nature in the minds of our children so that in their future they will try their level best to protect their environment to lead a happy and enjoyable life. 
We have organized two health camps in which many doctors have treated and distributed the medicines as per their requirement. In these camps we have not only treated our own children but also the disabled children of the concerned area from where our children have come and our children are reading have joined and taken the advantage of this Mega Health Camp. 

8 children & two staff of our school have attended the Sub- Regional Abilympics Test at BBSR on 24th & 25th January 2009. Dist Red Cross Society has given the financial assistance to meet the expenditure. In this competition our Project Coordinator Miss Sriyarani Dei & another two students Y. Laxmi & Sarojini Sethi were selected for Regional Abilympics.

The Regional competition of Abilympics was held at Kolkata on 18th-20th March 2009. Miss Sriyarani Dei has participated in Tailoring event, Y. Laxmi has participated in Embroidery & Jewelry Making event & Sarojini Sethi has participated in Embroidery & Hand Knitting event. Among them Miss Sriyarani Dei & Miss Y. Laxmi have selected for National Abilympics which will be held at New Delhi in the Month of March 2010.
Important news for us is three of our school children Miss Sarojini Sethi, Y. Laxmi & Sunita Raula have felicitated by the District Administration in the 63rd District level Independence Day Programme for their outstanding contribution in the field of Sports & in all round activities.
Madam, we may take many more things but because this is a new project and we couldn’t get time for other works we have conducted these limited programmes and we are sure in the coming years we could able to do many more things for the welfare of these disabled children. And you will find a remarkable change not only in the local scenario but also in the lives of our beneficiaries, their parents as well as the other disabled people of that locality.  

Madam, already one education year has passed away. Within this period of last one year, we could able to achieve many things as per the requirement of the children with disability with your kind support. They can be listed out as per below:

1. The children are receiving suitable education along with several kinds of vocational training. 
2. They are getting proper nutritional food. 
3. Three children have felicitated by the District Administration. 
4. The Govt. has passed the Circular to give admission for all kinds of children with disability in the general schools which is applicable in all the schools of our state.  

5. The District Administration has realized the need of education for these  children & sanctioned Mid- day- Meal to our school which proves that the administration, the burocrates, the parents, the public mass have getting sensitized slowly. But we are sure we will reach in our goal of sensitizing the whole public in near future.
Now with this letter we are submitting the students profile, copy of the account book, month wise & item wise expenditure, the activities we have performed during the last education year, photographs of all kinds of activities & the U.C. from the C.A. Therefore, you are kindly requested to release the financial for the second year of the project so that we can able to run the project smoothly. 
 We are eagerly waiting for any kind of suggestion/advise/complain/remark for the greater success of this programme.

Thanking you 

With best regards
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K. Ananda

General Secretary

G.D.O.H.W.A.

N.B.-the video clipping of Observation of World Disabled Day 2008 icon will open with Windows Media Player.

